UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



OFFICE OF THE PROVOST AND EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT FOR ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, California 94607-5200

December 19, 2014

Tammi Benjamin tammi@amchainitiative.org

Dear Ms. Benjamin:

I am responding to your December 8, 2014 letter addressed to President Napolitano and me. I understand from your letter that you are concerned that UC faculty may promote the Boycott, Divestment and Sanctions (BDS) movement in the classroom and that you are seeking clarification as to whether the Regents Policy on Course Content applies to UC faculty members. In response to your question, the Regents Policy on Course Content does apply to UC faculty members.

Thank you for your concern.

Cordially,

Aimée Dorr, Provost

Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs

cc: President Napolitano

Chancellors

Executive Vice President Brostrom

Executive Vice Chancellors/Provosts

Vice President Duckett

Vice President Sakaki

Vice Provost Carlson

Associate Vice President Juarez

Executive Director Tanaka

Director Lee